
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC 20410-3000
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATION
June 12,2007
MEMORANDUM FOR:
Carolyn Federoff, President, National Council of HUD Locals 222
FROM:
Priscilla A. Lewis, Chief, Labor Relations Branch, ARHLL
SUBJECT:
Proposed Transfer of Section 3 Complaint Processing Functions
from Headquarters to the Field
In accordance with Article 15 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement, this memorandum serves as notification to the union that the Office of Fair Housing and Equal Opportunity (FHEO) is proposing to transfer the Section 3 complaint processing functions from the Economic Opportunity Division (EOD) in Headquarters to the FHEO field offices.
Attached you will find the following:
1.
Justification for transferring functions to the Field Offices
2.
List of Section 3 Responsibilities
3.
List of FHEO Field Office staff impacted by the transfer
4.
Proposed Protocol for Section 3 complaint processing
5.
Proposed Section 3 Training Strategy
If you have any questions concerning this memorandum, please call Joann Robinson on 708-3373.
Attachments
cc:
Edward Bitches, Chairperson, Headquarters Perry Casper, Portland, Oregon Videssa Woods, Atlanta, Georgia Marinella Murillo, San Antonio, Texas Lisa Lowery, Knoxville, Tennessee Russell Varnado, Headquarters Patricia Petry, Fargo, North Dakota
